### 1 June 2011



# City Council Committee Report

To: Mayor & Council

Fr: Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk

Re: Appointment to Kenora Transit Authority Commission

#### **Recommendation:**

That Chris Van Walleghem be hereby appointed to the Kenora Transit Authority Commission to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of John Balkwill, with a term to expire November 30, 2012.

## **Background:**

With John Balkwill's recent resignation from the Commission, the vacancy requires to be filled. Several weeks' of advertising took place with one application received. It is recommended that Chris Van Walleghem be appointed to the Commission. As you may know, Chris is a former Member of Council and I have no hesitation in recommending him for appointment.

#### **Budget:**

N/A

# **Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:**

N/A - Notification to Commission.